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Comment 
 
Welcome back, dear readers!  What an amazing and beautiful (if cold) couple of months this has been and 
what a contrast with this time last year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
News and Updates from the Club Management 
 
Course Matters 
 
There have been a number of projects on the go in January, with the greens staff switching from one job to 
another based around whether the ground was frozen: 
 
This month the trees to the right and left of the 3rd, left of the 6th and left of the 5th have been thinned and 
maintained. There have also been two large willows on the 12th that came down in heavy winds and these 
have been chopped up into manageable pieces. Some tree stumps have also been removed. 
 
The 17th tee has been levelled, has its root zone and top dressing and is ready for turf.  Turf will also be 
added to the drainage around the 6th green and the drainage areas dug out on the 10th and 17th. We need the 

Regd. Charity No 1160558 

Mike Fielding 
 

It is with regret that we report the death in late November of Mike 
Fielding, who left the Club earlier in 2016 due to ill health; his funeral 

has already taken place. 
Our condolences and sympathy are extended to Mike’s family. 

Derek Williamson 
 

We regret having to report the death on 9 December of Derek 
Williamson, following a lengthy illness; his funeral has already taken 

place. 
Our condolences and sympathy are extended to Mary and their family. 
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ground to thaw next so that the turf nurseries can supply a good depth of sod.  Following this we turn 
attention to the 2nd tee. 
There are now sleeper edges to the 15th tee. In the spring we will apply granite dust to this tee and the new 
path to the 5th tee.  The new ladies’ tee signs are now out on the course. 
 
A couple of parish notices on good practice to assist the greenkeepers:  
 

Please don’t try to get the ball out of the hole by using your putter as this damages the hole/cup.  
Worse, if the ground is frozen the green keepers cannot cut a fresh hole (up to 8 inches of thawed 
ground required for this) and the damage can affect following golfers for some time.   
 
Please replace your divots immediately – once the ground freezes the divot will not root again in the 
divot hole.  Thank you. 

 
Clubhouse 
 
The new lockers are now installed and look good.  There were some teething problems with the locks, but 
that has been sorted out.  Overall the locker room looks much smarter, so thanks go to Andy and Steve for 
making it all happen.  Those who have paid for a new locker can pick up their key from the downstairs bar.  
There are only three small lockers left for hire, so send Steve Montague an email at 
sdmontague@btinternet.com if you would like one of these. 
 
The Men’s locker room was cleared of all abandoned clothing and shoes at the beginning of January so that 
we could paint and get ready for the new lockers.  These items are in black bin bags in the upstairs storage 
area in the shop.  Please recover any items by 15 February 17, as remaining items will be discarded after this 
date. 
 
Forthcoming Dates 

 
Wednesday 8 February – Seniors’ AGM, 3pm. 
Sunday 12 February – Men’s Medal. 
Friday 17 February – Russell’s Junior Open Day. 
Tuesday 21 February – Ladies AGM 7:00 for 7:30pm. 
Sunday 26 February – Sunday Roasts, book in bar. 
Sunday 4 March – shotgun medal + Men’s AGM 1:30pm.  
Saturday 11 March – Prize Presentation Evening. 

 
Chris Wright 

--------------------- 
 
Rules of Golf 
 
Playing from Wrong Teeing Ground (Rules 11-4, 11-5) 
 

a.  Match Play.  If a player, when starting a hole, plays a ball from outside the teeing ground, or the 
wrong teeing ground, there is no penalty but the opponent may immediately require the player to 
cancel the stroke and play a ball from within the teeing ground. 

 
b.  Stroke Play.  If a competitor, when starting a hole, plays a ball from outside the teeing ground, or 
the wrong teeing ground, he incurs a penalty of two strokes and must then play the ball from within 
the teeing ground. 

 
Tip of the Month from your Club Professional, Terry Bunyan 
 
Keep warm – seriously.  This really is the time of year to get your game sorted and of course Russell and I 
are happy to assist.  Also start thinking about what you want to achieve this coming season and how you can 
do it.  
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Spend time not only in the range, for you can do a lot at home.  I practice a lot of ‘shadow swings’ indoors, 
working on the correct moves.  You can also practice your putting on the carpet. 
And to finish, let me give you something to think about: there is no ‘one way’ to swing the golf club.  I've 
always taught the person - not a method – because we are all different shapes and sizes and have limitations.  
 
The quickest way to lower your scores?  Drive it well off the tee and have a great short game!  
 

 

 
The Senior Masters’ Tour is Coming to AVGC 
 
There will be a Pro Am at AVGC on Sunday 2 July, followed by the tournament on Monday and Tuesday 
3/4 July; full details will be put up around the Club from next month and on Facebook etc. 
 
However please contact Terry Bunyan if you wish to enter a team of three players.  The cost is an amazing 
£45 per person - almost half the price you would pay to play in a Pro Am in the summer months, as most 
cost around £100.  We will be asking for payment up front to secure your team place.  Spaces will be 
limited.  
 
We are looking for businesses and individuals to sponsor a hole during the three day tournament and Pro 
Am.  Contact Terry Bunyan for more information: 07588 272322. 
 
 
 

Lesson Offers from Terry Bunyan 
 

4 x 1 hour range lessons (inc video) 
Plus 9-hole playing lesson 

(Normally £228) 
Offer price until end of February: £160 

 
9-hole playing lesson until end of February: £45 

 
Call Terry Bunyan on:  07588 272322 

 

Give your Swing an MOT and Get it Ready for the New Season! 
 

Looking to get the edge this year and lower your handicap?  I am here to help! I’m putting 
together a 3 x 1 hour pack of lessons to work with your current swing and look for simply 
improvements that can get you hitting the ball better.  I will be working with you once a 
month so, when the warmer weather gets here, you are feeling better about your game. 

 
3 x 1 hour normally £120 for members and £150 for non-members. 

For February only get this pack for 
£90 members and £120 non-members 

 
Contact Russell Phillips: 078436	92948	or	email	r.phillips@avgc.co.uk 
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Getting a Handicap/Getting to Know People 
 
There are always new and not-so-new members (some older ones and some not-so-old), who play the course 
by themselves, but really would like to meet and play with other members,  
 
Perhaps you need to get three cards marked for handicap reasons, or perhaps just to get to know other 
members.  We realise that time constraints and availability can make this a problem, but we can help. 
 
The simplest way to get to meet members is probably just to turn up on a Monday or Wednesday morning.  
The Seniors’ Section (age 55+) has very informal fun competitions, interspersed with formal competitive 
ones, on Mondays and Wednesdays, starting at 8:30am, that are run as roll-ups so there is no need to book 
ahead – just turn up.  You don’t have to be a Senior to join in – all are welcome and anyone you play with 
will be happy to mark a handicap card for you.  The Ladies’ Section has a similar pattern for all ladies, but 
their start time is normally 10:00am on Mondays and Wednesdays.  Many Seniors and Ladies also play 
together, informally, on a Friday, starting at about 8:30am – again, just turn up and play with them. 
 
Another easy option is to use the Pro Shop.  If you turn up and tell whoever is on duty that you would like to 
play a round with someone, they will do their best to introduce you to whoever is due to be going out (any 
Club member with an existing handicap can mark a handicap card for you). 
 
Weekends can be busier and competitions are often a little more formal.  We suggest that if you are only 
available at a weekend you should discuss a suitable day and time with the shop staff. 
 
If you are having lessons with either Terry Bunyan or Russell Phillips, either of them will steer you towards 
a member who might be able to play with you until you get established. 
 
Finally, you can yourself arrange to meet up and play with a member.  In the lobby between the shop and the 
changing rooms is a folder caller ‘Availability Book’, in which members volunteer their contact details and 
probable availability to play with someone new. 
 
Our Club is known for its friendliness, but beware – friendly ‘banter’ on and off the course is part of this, 
especially between the male golfers! 
 
Play with a Stranger? The Availability Book 
 
Members willing to play a round or two with a new member, or a new member still needing a handicap or a 
friendly round of golf, are asked to put their general availability and contact details in the Availability Book 
in the lobby between the shop and the changing rooms.  If you are looking for someone to play with, do use 
the book. 
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Club Christmas Draw 
 
Congratulations to all 23 winners in the Club’s Christmas Draw, which raised £300, of which £100 has been 
donated to Willen Hospice.  The first three winners were: Mike Bender, Brian Hogarth and Vince Bennett.  
Coincidentally, Mike Bender’s name also came out as the 23rd and last prizewinner.  
 
Heinz’s Sponsored Slim 

 
Please look at the notice on the board in the bar area, for details of the sponsored slim 
that our much-appreciated chef, Heinz, started on 8 January (his starting weight was 
18st 7lb).  Heinz’s food is clearly just too good! 
 
All proceeds will go to Willen Hospice.   
 
 
 
 

Men 
 

A Word from the Captain 
 
Happy New Year to one and all.  I hope you all had a very jolly festive period. 
 
It’s certainly a much better start to 2017 than it was at the start of 2016; may that long continue.  It’s very 
pleasing to see how well the course is holding up over the winter months and great credit has to go to Luke 
and his greens staff.  Thank you for all your hard work. 
The Men’s locker room project is now coming to a close, with a few loose ends to tie up over the next week 
or so.  Instigated by Past Captain Andrew Ashcroft in partnership with Stephen Montague, backed by the 
Men’s Committee, the new lockers were fitted in the second week of January.  The new lockers are a 
tremendous addition to the Men’s changing room.  I know an awful lot of work went into this project and I’d 
like to wholeheartedly thank Andrew and Stephen for their efforts.  Well done guys. 
 
Having been invited to play in The Chiltern Breakfast League Winter Knockout three years ago, we 
remained winless, but no more.  Our first round match against Chartridge Park had to be rearranged for  
4 December, which we duly won 3½:2½, with Adrian Fallon and Will Shackleton, Steve Chandler and 
Graham Freshwater winning at home, with John Barker and Mick Caro earning a half.  Andrew Bond and 
Shane Lea got the all-important win away from home.   
 
The format of the CBL Winter knockout is that three pairs play at home and three pairs play away, playing 
four ball better ball match play all at the same time. 
 
For Round 2 we were drawn against Aldwickbury Park, which was played on Sunday 22 January.  After 
quite a nervous late afternoon, with calls/texts being transmitted between Captain Fallon and Vice-Captain 
Bond, Aylesbury Vale beat Aldwickbury Park on count back, after finishing 3:3.  Again Adrian Fallon/Will 
Shackleton and Steve Chandler/Graham Freshwater had comfortable wins at home.  Even though we didn’t 
win any matches away from home on the day, Andrew Bond/Shane Lea and Darren Horne/Jonny Frankland 
all halved their matches, a fantastic effort at a tricky course.  This was a tremendous effort against a very 
strong Aldwickbury team.  Well done to everyone that took part, it was a great team effort and I’m proud of 
you all.  We now meet Richings Park in the semi final on Saturday 18 February.   
 
The end of my Captaincy is fast approaching and one of my last major events is Presentation Night, which is 
on Saturday 11 March.  Held in conjunction with the Ladies Section, it’s a fun night to collect all your spoils 
from the last golfing season, eat good food, have a drink or two and reminisce with other members about 
what you won - or could have won last year.  A signup sheet is in the downstairs bar for you to put your 
name on.  The price is £22 for a 3-course meal and menu sheets need to be completed with your payment.   
 
The Men’s Committee for the 2017 season will be formed after the AGM on Saturday 11 March.  A 
nomination form for Committee posts is located in the lobby to the locker room.  Sometimes being a 
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Committee member can be a thankless task, but also it can be very rewarding.  All Committee members are 
volunteers; we give up an awful lot of our spare time to run competitions and matches.  If anyone feels they 
can be an asset to our great Club, the list will be up in the lobby for the next few weeks.  
 
This year’s chosen charity is Willen Hospice in Milton Keynes.  Willen Hospice is a registered charity that 
provides specialist care for people whose illness no longer responds to curative treatment (also known as 
specialist palliative care). http://www.willen-hospice.org.uk  Every year our members contribute a 
tremendous amount to our chosen charity and I would like to think you will again support this great cause.  I 
thank you in advance for any contributions you make.  
 
All the best! 

Adrian Fallon 
 
The new year began with 70 players taking part in the January Medal.  In Division 1, Handicap Secretary 
Neil Garrett found some welcome form to take the honours, with a nett 67.  Steve Chandler (nett 68) was 
second with Nigel Welling in third place with a nett 70.  Lee Sarmple was the winner in Division 2 with a 
nett 69, with Keith McGoverne and Graham Findlay taking the minor places with nett 70s.  Tom Read 
managed to take two shots off his handicap in winning Division 3 with a nett 67.  Keith Loxton (nett 74) and 
Jon Read (nett 75) took the next two places. 
 
Larry Goddard was the winner of the Midweek Stableford, with his 37 points leaving him a point clear of 
Clayton Barlow and Paul Morgan, who took the next two places. 
 
Competition and Match Results (Men) 
 

Turkey Trot 
3 December 

Div 1 
1st: Nicky Bowden 38 Pts 
2nd: Gary Shackleton 37 Pts 
3rd: John Barker 36 Pts 

Div 2 
1st: Adrian Fallon 40 
Pts 
2nd: Binzy Bowden 37 
Pts 
3rd: Andre Lotter 37 Pts 

Div 3 
1st: Daniel Lotter 42 Pts 
2nd: Jon Read 38 Pts 
3rd: Mark Westbrook 35 
Pts 

Medal 
11 December 

Div 1 
1st: Johnny Frankland nett 
69 
2nd: Nathan Chandler nett 
70 
3rd: Tony Messenger nett 72 

Div 2 
1st: Phil Jelley nett 69 
2nd: Russell Dunn nett 
73 
3rd: Howard Matthews 
nett 73 

Div 3 
1st: Brian Furness nett 
79 
2nd: Dan Walters nett 79 
3rd: Anthony Kearns 
nett 80 

Stableford 
12 December 

1st: Graham Freshwater 40 
Pts 
2nd: Clayton Barlow 40 Pts 
3rd: Neil Garrett 36 Pts 

 

Medal 
7 January 

Div 1 
1st: Neil Garrett nett 67 
2nd: Steve Chandler nett 68 
3rd: Nigel Welling nett 70 

Div 2 
1st: Lee Sarmple nett 69 
2nd: Keith McGoverne 
nett 70 
3rd: Graham Findlay 
nett 70 

Div 3 
1st: Tom Read nett 67 
2nd: Keith Loxton nett 
74 
3rd: Jon Read nett 75 

Stableford 
9 January 

1st: Larry Goddard 37 Pts 
2nd: Clayton Barlow 36 Pts 
3rd: Paul Morgan 36 Pts 

 

 
Seniors 

 
A Word from the Seniors’ Captain 
 
Christmas and New Year have come and gone and I hope you all had a jolly good time.  It’s been interesting 
experiencing these hard frosty conditions of late, with the bounce on the ball being 10 times higher than 
normal.  In these conditions, I think the most difficult hole is the 13th.  How does one get over the water and 
expect the ball to stay on the green?? 
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2017/2018 Seniors’ Calendar.  The Seniors’ Calendar for 2017/18 is almost totally agreed.  It fits well with 
the Club Calendar and the Ladies’ Calendar, so it will be available soon. 
 
Seniors’ Questionnaire.  Thanks to those who completed the Seniors’ Questionnaire.  We gave about 70 
people a copy to fill in, either by email or as a hard copy.  Of those, 45 people responded and the results of 
our initial findings, together with some changes that we would like to make, have been sent to all on the 
Seniors email list.  As a Committee we will do more work, using the results, to try to ensure that we are 
doing the things that you want. 
 
Seniors’ Email List.  We have a Seniors’ email list for Committee use.  Those Seniors who are on it get 
information from Committee members about what is going on, or seeking views, or telling members that ‘we 
have put up a list’ or ‘the pairings of people playing in the match against ………. is on the board’ etc. etc. 
 
If you would also like to be on the email distribution for Seniors’ Committee messages (or those from Club 
management), then please put your name and email address on the sheet on the Seniors’ Noticeboard, or let a 
Committee member have your details. 
 
Match Results.  Only one Winter League match was played during January - an away match against Oakland 
Park.  We had a difficult time, losing ½:5½.  Congratulations to Tom Hobbs and Tony Deall for their half.  
So, as this goes to press, we have played five, won two and lost three in the Winter League. 
 
Seniors’ Constitution.  A sub-Committee of your Seniors’ Committee was tasked with looking at our 
Seniors’ Constitution.  The result is that it was considered to be good, but that amendments agreed in past 
years still had to be incorporated into a single document.  This has been done and a copy will be available in 
the next couple of weeks. 
 
Seniors Presentation Evening.  The Seniors’ Presentation Evening took place on Saturday 10 December.  It 
was a good night, with lovely food, great company and a bit of dancing.  Oh…and we did present a few 
trophies. 

Bob Phillips 
 

Don’t forget to come to the Seniors’ AGM on 8 February at 3pm, upstairs in the Clubhouse 
(after the AGM Cup has been played),  

both to give your opinion and  to elect the Seniors’ Committee for the coming 12 months. 
 
Seniors’ Noticeboards 
 
Members will have noticed that, with the refitting of the changing room, the previous space for the Seniors’ 
noticeboard is no longer available. 
 
With the agreement of the Club management, the new main noticeboard for Seniors is now the one to the left 
of the entrance into the changing room lobby from the shop.  This will be used for all competition and match 
sign-up sheets, and routine information.  The Seniors’ wall-mounted box for envelopes will be positioned 
opposite this board. 
 
A smaller noticeboard, yet to be produced, will go where the previous board was located and will be for 
notices of a more permanent nature, such as the calendar for the year, Committee details etc. 
 
Competition and Match Results (Seniors) 
 

 Winter League away match vs Oakland Park 
18 January 

 
Lost ½:5½ 
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  Ladies 
 
A Word from the Lady Captain 
 
Hello all, 
 
Not so much happens in January, so it’s a short report from the Ladies’ Section this month. 
 
I know they normally say what a difference a day makes, but what a difference a year makes!  We have been 
really lucky this year compared to last, and as far as I know the course has only been shut for one day.  Let’s 
hope this continues;  it might be cold, but apparently there is no such thing as cold, only the wrong clothing !  
 
Both ladies’ Medals went ahead in January, the winners being: Sue Bellingham (7-day) and Jean Edwards 
(5-day).  The weekly midweek free-format Stableford winner was Anne Bridges.  Well done to all winners.  
 
Just a quick reminder - the Ladies’ AGM is on Tuesday 21 February, 7pm for a 7:30pm start.  If you cannot 
make it, please inform me or one of the Committee. 

Jan Chambers 
 
Competition and Match Results (Ladies) 
 

Weekend Medal 
4 December 

1st: Sue Bellingham nett 77 
2nd: Sarah Walker nett 77 
3rd: Kath Scott nett 78 

Midweek Medal 
14 December 

1st: Anne Bridges nett 76 
2nd: Pat Connolly nett 80 
3rd: Vivien Craker nett 83 

Weekend Medal 
8 January 

1st: Sue Bellingham nett 70 
2nd: Sarah Walker nett 78 
3rd: Julie Lea nett 82 

Midweek Stableford 
9 January 

1st: Anne Bridges 34 Pts 
2nd: Pat Connolly 31 Pts 
3rd: Pat Banister 29 Pts 

Midweek Medal 
18 January 

1st: Jean Edwards nett 75 
2nd: Danka Lawson nett 75 
3rd: Pat Connolly nett 75 

 
  Juniors 
 
Age 6-11 Junior Open Day – Monday 13 February 

This day is designed for all children between 6-11 of any ability to have a fun day learning how to play golf 
(even if its for the first time!).  The children will be organized into teams and get the opportunity to win team 
events throughout the day.  Registration starts at 10am and the day concludes with a presentation of all the 
prizes at approximately 3:15pm.  They do not need their own equipment to take part, however if they have 
any they should bring it along and clothing worn should be smart. 

The whole day includes lunch (nuggets, chips and beans) and costs just £25! 

You must book your child's place by contacting Russell Phillips on 07843 692948 or email 
r.phillips@avgc.co.uk. 
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Pro Shop 
 

Demo Day.  The next Ping Demo Day is coming up on Tuesday 21 March 2017, from 1pm-5pm.  This is a 
great opportunity for all to come and see why Ping’s have been the best golf clubs on the market through 
2016!  Ping will be bringing their rep (Morgan) over with a van full of demo clubs for you to have a go with.  
You can get some clubs fitted, as he will also be bringing trackman (flight scope).  Fitting times can be 
booked in the pro shop and intervals last 40 minutes.  Each fitting will cost £25 (pay when booking) and will 
be refunded against any orders placed!  If you don’t want to book a slot you can always come and try 
something out for FREE. 

You will get an extra 5% off any orders placed on the day! 
 
PING!  Ladies we have some great news for you!  The new G Le is coming soon to 
Aylesbury Vale Golf Club!  Be one of the first in the country to get a fully fitted set 
of G Le at our next demo day (see details below). 

 
 
Ladies Rhapsody  We are selling our ex-demo and stock for 
50% off while stocks last!  What a great chance to grab a great 
club for great value! 
 
 
 
 
 

Grip Offer of the Month.  New Year ...New Grips!  Get your clubs re-gripped ready for the new season 
with these fantastic offers: 

                                    
 
Lamkin Crossline @ £7.50 per grip                               Multicompound Plus 4 @ £10 per grip 
            Get 10 fitted for £60                                                          Get 10 fitted for £90 
Available in Standard, Midsize and Jumbo                         Available in Red, Blue or Grey 
 

Only available until end of February or while stocks last 
 

and in Conclusion… 
 

…the last word is…let’s all enjoy 2017! 

 
…and a touch of humour… ‘Golfer: ‘Do you think it's a sin to play on Sunday?’  Caddy: ‘The way you 
play, sir, it's a sin on any day.’ 
 

Lance Redler 

Editor 
 
cc: Club Professionals, charities 
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What’s on This Month and Next? 
(All-Section and Club events are in bold) 

 
Men: 

 
Monday 6 to Sunday 12 February – winter Stableford 

Sunday 12 February – Medal 
Saturday 4 March – Medal (shotgun start 8:00am) 

Saturday 4 March – AGM (1:30pm approx.) 
Saturday 11 March – Zodiac Texas Scramble 

Monday 13 to Friday 17 March – midweek Medal 
Sunday 19 March – Mixed Foursomes 

Saturday 25 March – Presentation Dinner (7pm) 
Sunday 26 March – Captains’ Drive-In 

Monday 27 to Friday 31 March – midweek Stableford 
 
Seniors: 
 

Wednesday 1 February – competition 
Monday 6 February – competition 

Monday 6 to Sunday 12 February – winter Stableford 
Wednesday 8 February – AGM Cup 

Wednesday 8 February – AGM (3pm) 
Monday 13 February – competition 

Wednesday 15 February – competition 
Monday 20 February – competition 

Wednesday 22 February – competition 
Monday 27 February – competition 
Wednesday 1 March – competition 

Monday 6 March – Captain’s competition 
Tuesday 7 March – Winter League home match vs 

Chartridge Park 
Wednesday 8 March – Captain’s competition 
Monday 13 March – Captain’s competition 

Monday 13 to Friday 17 March – midweek Medal 
Wednesday 15 March – competition 

Sunday 19 March – Mixed Foursomes 
Monday 20 March – Captain’s competition 

Wednesday 22 March – competition 
Sunday 26 March – Captains’ Drive-In 

Monday 27 March – Captain’s competition 
Monday 27 to Friday 31 March – midweek Stableford 

Wednesday 29 March – Captain’s competition 
 
Ladies: 

 
Wednesday 1 February – competition 

Sunday 5 February – Medal 
Monday 6 February – competition 

Monday 6 to Sunday 12 February – winter Stableford 
Wednesday 8 February – competition 
Monday 13 February – competition 

Wednesday 15 February – midweek Medal 
Saturday 18 to Sunday 19 February – weekend Stableford 

Monday 20 February – competition 
Tuesday 21 February – AGM (7:30pm) 
Wednesday 22 February – competition 

Monday 27 February – competition 
Wednesday 1 March – Stableford 

Sunday 5 March – Medal 
Monday 6 March – competition 

Wednesday 8 March – 30+ handicap competition 
Sunday 12 March – Medal of Medals 

Monday 13 March – competition 
 

Key Contacts 
 

Club Management 
 

e-mail: info@avgc.co.uk 
www.avgc.co.uk 

Tel: 01525 240196 
 

Memberships/Shop/Tee bookings: Chris Wright, Tony 
                                       Fleming, Neil Thornalley 
Restaurant/Functions: Neil Thornalley, Jason  
                                       Thornalley, Chris Wright 
Head Chef: Heinz Simon 
Head Greenkeeper: Luke Foley 
Teaching Professionals: Russell Phillips 07843 692948 
              r.phillips@avgc.co.uk 
             Terry Bunyan 07588 272322 
             terrygolf1965@gmail.com 

 
Men 

Captain: Adrian Fallon 
Vice-Captain: Andy Bond 
Treasurer: Steve Montague 
Competition Secretary: Dave Lea 
Admin Secretary: Roger White 
Handicap Secretary: Neil Garrett 
5-Day Representative: Peter Codrai 
 

Seniors 
Captain: Bob Phillips 
Vice-Captain: Alan Jackson 
Treasurer: Martin Shefford 
Competition Secretary: Alan Jackson 
Admin Secretary: Mike Ewart 
Social Member: Peter Codrai 
 

Ladies 
Captain: Jan Chambers 
Vice-Captain: Jane Codrai 
Treasurer: Jean Edwards 
Secretary: Jane Barker 
Competition Secretary: Vivien Craker 
5-day Competition Secretary: Judy Fagan 
Handicap Secretary: Danka Lawson 
 

Juniors 
Captain: Reece Croft 

---- 
 
Editor The Vale: Lance Redler (01296) 681286 
       lanceredler@yahoo.co.uk 
 

Ladies (cont.) 
 

Wednesday 15 March – midweek Medal 
Saturday 18 March – Hellen Rowley Plate 
Sunday 19 March – Mixed Foursomes 

Monday 20 March – competition 
Wednesday 22 March – competition 

Sunday 26 March – Captains’ Drive-In 
Monday 27 March – competition 

Monday 27 to Friday 31 March – midweek Stableford 
Wednesday 29 March - competition 


